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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT
WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-
FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER
2

December 30, 2009
TI-483
TO:

  ALL TITLE I LENDING INSTITUTIONS

ATTENTION:
  Installment Loan Department

SUBJECT:
Change to Periodic (Annual) Insurance Premium Collection and Billing Process

     
     Implementation of Pay.gov 

The purpose of this Title I letter is to announce a change in the collection and billing process for Title I Periodic (Annual) Insurance Premiums.  The modification of the existing process is being made in response to the Department of the Treasury’s mandate for all agencies to switch from their current lockbox service to Treasury’s Pay.gov collection service.  After February 1, 2010, all Title I payments currently collected through Treasury’s Automated Clearing House (ACH), will be collected by HUD via the FHA Connection and processed using Treasury’s collection system.

Effective February 1, 2010, HUD will no longer accept any Title I payments via ACH.  All lenders currently using ACH for processing Periodic Insurance Premium payments must take steps to switch to the Pay.gov process before January 31, 2010.  Lenders should note that the new payment process requires access to the FHA Connection and takes approximately 8 days from initial set-up to activation and should plan accordingly.  Detailed information and guidance regarding the new process can be found on the Internet at http://www.hud.gov/lenders/.   Lenders participating in the Title I Manufactured Housing program, as revised under the Housing and Economic Recovery Act (HERA) of 2008, who have not already done so, will also need to utilize this system in order to submit the Upfront Insurance Premium payments, as required under HERA.

In addition, effective with the February 2010 billing cycle, all paper invoicing will be discontinued.  Lenders will continue to be able to access and print their monthly premiums invoice via the FHA Connection.  


If you have any questions concerning this new collection process, please contact the Financial Operations Center (FOC) via e-mail at Title One help@hud.gov or by phone at 
1-800-669-5152, extension 2832.  Persons with hearing or speech impairments may access information via TDD/TTY by calling 1-877-TDD-2HUD (1-877-833-2483).


The information collection requirements contained in this document have been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(44 U.S.C.3501-3520).  These collection requirements have been assigned OMB Control Numbers 2502-0423 for Upfront Insurance Premium collection and 2502-0536 for Periodic Insurance Premium collection.  In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a valid OMB Control Number.








Sincerely,








David H. Stevens








Assistant Secretary for Housing –








     Federal Housing Commissioner
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